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LIFE CARE OF ELKHORN NUMBERS UPDATE 

We are saddened to report an additional death of a resident due to COVID-19. We mourn with 
those who have lost loved ones. We continue to maintain our focus on our residents within the 
facility. This has been a difficult time for all involved. 
 
Our nurses and staff are giving heroic efforts to provide the best care possible in the face of this 
novel coronavirus. We have been and will continue to follow all guidelines from county, state 
and federal health agencies. 
 

Residents: 
Confirmed number of COVID-19-related deaths since April 27: 9 (+1) 
Current number of residents: 61 
Total number of residents who have been tested: 79 
Total number of residents who have tested positive since April 27: 68 
Current number of residents who have tested positive:  
 Being cared for in local hospitals: 7 
 Being cared for on-site: 54 (-1) 
Residents who have tested negative on-site: 5 
 

Employees: 
Number of employees on April 27: 140 
Current number of employees out sick: 26 
Total number of employees who have tested positive: 30 
Total number of employees who have tested negative: 59 
Total number of employees who have returned to work: 12 (+7) 
 

Timeline: 
First received notification of a positive COVID-19 test related to our building: April 27, 2020 
First resident sent to the hospital who later tested positive: May 8, 2020 
First notification given to all residents/staff about positive COVID-19 test: April 28, 2020 
Full testing of all residents: May 11, 2020 
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